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ATimeTo...

For every year there are memories and a time for every
memory at Central.-
A Time To Live...
To Convey . . .
To Belong. ..
To Unite . ..
To Publicize . . .
A Time To sacrifice personal self for community hope: a
time to build a project house.
A Time To crown the Homecoming Queen and Football King:
a time to welcome alumni.
A Time To abandon old beliefs and substitute relevant
concern: a time to think about world conflicts.
A Time To understand foreign lands and German culture: a
time to meet Irmhild Wegeneur.
A Time To stay young and dare to be silly: a time for
the Bleacher Bums to consume thirty-six cups of jello!
A Time To struggle with rivals and invoke school spirit:
a time to beat Urbana.
A Time To learn our history and respect America: a time
to pass the Constitution test.
A Time To feel new and puzzled as sophomores: a time to
hunt for Room 003.
A Time To stretch our minds and explore tradition: a time
. for Shakespeare, Baldwin, and Emerson.
ATime ToLive...
To Convey. ..
To Belong.. ..
To Unite . . .
To Become. ..
A Time To Remember.
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To everything there.is a season,

And a time for every purpose under the heaven.
A time to get, and a time to lose.

A time to mourn, and a time to dance.

A time to love, and a time to hate.

A time to weep, and a time to laugh.
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Seniors help support the school spirit this year by taking the bus to an away football game with the hopes of a victory.

Central students live for E

A typical CCHS weekend began each Friday with the 3:15
bell. In the brief time between Friday afternoon and Monday
morning, CCHS’ers filled the weekend with games, parties,
dates, and dances. A favorite pastime was TP-ing. Halloween
night found many a Pepette or Bleacher Bum out redecorating
a friend’s house.

The most dreaded time was 8:30 Monday morning. Sixth
hour teachers tried their best to teach bleary-eyed students so
early on Monday. As the week wore on, there was the seniors’
almost daily battle for the senior bench; the athletes sitting
out their P.E. period in room 102; girls showing up in slacks;
the never-ending assignments; and the meetings after school,

Throughout the whole year, Central students discovered
that during these weeks there was a time to play, a time to
work, and most important of all, A Time To Live.

TP-ing is one of the man y talents displayed by Karen Brown.

5

riday night’s activities:

Stealing the senior bench are Jjuniors Reb Buckner and Richard Witt. Typical seniors govern the senior bench.

they dread the thought of returning Monday morning
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Sleeping versus studying, as Doug Allen and Eddie Chin show two ways
to pass time in the holding room.

Slacks were introduced to Central’s halls this year; Karen Schlacter and
Terri Wolfe model the more comfortable attire.

LIBRARY MEDIA CENTER

CENTRAL HIGH SCHOOU
CHAMPAIGN, ILLINOTS



A victorious, mighty Maroon bear rides atop the ornately decorated winning entry of the car competition.

Junior attendant, Sue Basler, is escorted by Murray Outlaw.

Tim Leonberger escorts sophomore attendant, Nancy Patterson.

Homecoming provides

unforgetable moments

. Excitement, amusement, and victory were important in-
gredients that produced Homecoming '69. Homecoming week
began with students supporting “Eat ‘Em Day” by buying
M&M'’s. This enthusiasm was carried on throughout the entire
week. On Friday, spirit mounted at the pep assembly which
started with the parade around the school. Class officers racing
on scooter boards, the announcement of the car competition
winner, and the presentation of the sophomore and junior
attendents were included in the program. The highlight of the
assembly came with the introduction of the five Homecoming
Queen and Football King finalists.

With hopes of victory, loyal fans marched to Centennial
Field to watch the Maroons crush Bloomington 41-8. Home-
coming came to a dazzling climax when Saturday’s dance was
reigned over by Queen Cheryl Jacobson and King Eddie Chin.
Homecoming ‘69 proved to be a time to win, to lose, and a
time to share all the fun and excitement with someone else.

Bringing a conclusion to a week of Home-
coming festivities was the coronation of Queen
Cheryl Jacobson and King Eddie Chin.
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“Beat Urbana Week’ inspires students’ spirit

Everything from P.E.P. day to a crudely made outhouse
standing in front of the school highlighted the traditional Beat
Urbana Week. During the week before the big game, the halls
were filled with frantic students trying their best to win the
hall decorating contest. Long hours, hard labor, and loads of
fun were put into each hall. Although juniors tried hard with
“Blood, Sweat, and Tears” and the sophomores with ‘“Ma-
roon-Mart,” the seniors came out on top with their mock
Urbana hall. Friday’s assembly found the Pepettes and Bleach-
er Bums challenging each other to a jell-o eating contest. The
Bleacher Bums triumphed by devouring 36 cups of jell-o.

Faithful students proved unfailing support by cheering the
Mighty Maroons on to victory at the Friday night game. As
Central roared past Urbana 42 to 14, Urbana was forced to
renounce the Wright Street Trophy. Once again loyalty, skill,
and pride paid off in a burst of glory for Central.

’. ‘There’s always room for jell-o,” as Cathy Demeris forces more down
in an effort to win the contest for the Pepettes.

]
] With thumbs and spirits up, a group of Bleacher Bums prepare to present an outhouse to Urbana for their fine performance at the game.
{
|

After an extraordinary win over the Urbana Tigers, a proud coach and a joyous team gladly accept the Champaign-Urbana Courier trophy.

- Junior attempts to win the hall decorating contest are helped by the
artistic ability of Rosalee Spiegel.




Having a father and daughter talk are Ethan Levine and Susan Jones.
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Talented Barbara Suggs sings for the audience at.the Stunt Show.

A hardworking cast takes a moment’s relaxation while director, Miss Norris, explains about the problems of the next scene.
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Members of “Sweet Nell and Company,”” Robin Amsbary, Greg Smith, Zoe Hale, and Dinah Daniels practice for their skit in the Stunt Show.

Stunt Show and Fall Play present new abilities

The Fall Play for 1969 was ‘‘The Impossible Years.” It was
‘a comical play based on a father’s problems with his teenage
daughter. The father, portrayed by Ethan Levine, tried to
determine all of his daughter’s actions psychologically. The
daughter, played by Susan Jones, added confusion to the
household as her life revolved around boys and fun. The
daughter was involved with many boys who were played by
John Yarling, Jim Strehlow, Bill Dorsey, and Gene Brewer.
The father questioned the boys to find out who married his
daughter while she was away on vacation. He never suspected
his collaborater of the book he is writing. 'I"he collaborater was
portrayed by Richard Gish. The parts of Susan’s mother and
younger sister were performed by Dixie Ethridge and Carol
Swanson respectively.

Dancing, music, and skits formed Stunt Show 1969,
“GMRX." Performances by GAA, Madrigal Men, and senior
girls added to the enjoyment of the evening. The first place
award went to Denise Bian for her dance, “Man with the
Golden Arm.” A satire, “Sweet Nell and Company,” was
awarded second place. Somehow, Stunt Show didn't seem
quite the same without Student Council’s antics or C Club's
members portraying their masculinity. However, new talent

was introduced to star in future plays and performances at
Central.




Boys’ State representatives are Ed Chin, Rick Tanner, and Al Yordy

State honors seniors

The a.nnual Boys' and Girls’ State conventions were held
once a?gam this year in Springfield. Election to Boys' and Girls’
State is one of the highest honors that can be paid to a senior
Central’s three representatives this year to Boys' State were;
Eddie Chin, Ricky Tanner, and Allen Yordy. Cheryl Jacobson
attended Girls’ State.

Boys' and Girls’ State has allowed exceptional high school
students to take part in simulated state government. For one
week they took part in elections of local and state officials.
Students attended mock conventions, lectures, petitioned for
candidacy, and associated with the party of their choice. Boys'
and Girls’ State teaches young people the foundations of
government, citizenship and patriotism.

The five finalists for Miss Merry Christmas await the final announce- Lierman, Margaret Brandis, Pam Scherer, Dale Hubbard, and Lila
ment of who shall reign over the Christmas season. The finalists are Rita Gadbury. The finalists were chosen by the students and faculty.

Dale Hubbard reigns as Miss Merry Christmas

The announcement of Miss Merry Christmas and her court
opened a season of gift exchanging, decorating, and good
cheer. Dale Hubbard was chosen by students and faculty to
reign over holiday festivities as Miss Merry Christmas. Her
court included Margaret Brandis, Lila Gadbury, Rita Lierman,
and Pam Scherer.

The long-awaited Christmas vacation brought with it inches
of snow. This made it perfect for sledding at Orchard Downs,
caroling on Christmas Eve, and afterwards, hot chocolate at
someone’s house. The two weeks were spent at parties,
snowball fights, and a few students found their way to the
Centralia Holiday Tournament. The two weeks were over too
soon for most Central students.

Cheryl Jacobson represents Central at Girls’
State during the summer.

Students bring Christmas spirit to Central as Penny McEvoy and Jim
Lewis add their imagination to the school Christmas tree.
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A phone always helps to get in touch with others as Alton exchangees try to talk more Central students into coming to the open house.

Exchangees represent Central throughout Illinois

There is a great deal of information that can be taught and Planning to study while in Lafayette, Central exchangee Rita Miles
learned by Central students and other students in Illinois. For clears her locker of all her books and other necessities.
this reason Central participated in the Intrastate Exchange
program once again this year. Intrastate was headed by Dale
Hubbard with the help of Student Council. Intrastate offered
two students from Central and two students from another
school in lllinois a chance to visit each others’ schools for a
week, exchange ideas, and meet new people. Students were
chosen according to their knowledge of Central, their interest
in meeting new’people, and their ability to listen and learn.
Exchanges were made with Alton, Lafayette, Belleville, Jack-
sonville, . and Centralia.. Intrastate exchange brought new
friends and new ideas to Central and other schools in Illinois.

I't proved to be a useful and interesting program.

.

':' efn:’Shments add to the enjoyment of an open house as Dan Carlier, Dale Hubbard, Marc Changnon, and Pete Vriner help themselves to cookies and
epsi. :

72/
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Irmhild Wegener, foreign exchange student from Germany, takes a break from classroom studies.

At an open house held for new students and our foreign exhange,

Irmhild Wegener greets newly made friends Elaine Tinberg and Debbie Schmall

June Morris gladly explains to Jim Michael and Ellen Moy the advantages and disadvantages of living in Belgium for eight months.

Foreign exchange brings new friends, customs.

Foreign exchange student, June Morris, reads a typical French magazine from Belgium.

Anxious to learn about life in other coun-
tries and anxious for other countries to learn
about Central, a foreign exchange is spon-
sored each year. Foreign exchange sent a
student frphw Central to another country and
in return sent a foreign student to Central.
June Morris was this year's exchange from
Central. June spent a summer and semester
of study in Belgium. Irmhild Wegener was
sent to Central from Germany. She was
sponsored. by University Place Christian
Church. Both June and Irmhild had the
chance to become acquainted with new and
unfamiliar customs.
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Programs by the band and choir were appreciated greatly. Mount Juliet High School students listen attentively to the performance by the band.

Concert tour takes musicians through fourstates

Turtle sales, fruit cake sales, and money from the students’
own pockets helped to finance the annual concert tour.
February 11, 12, and 13 found A Cappella Choir and the
Concert Band touring and performing throughout Kentucky,
Tennessee, and Indiana. Long bus rides took the Central musi-
cians to many towns and cities, but four cities were especially
grateful to the band and choir. Assembly programs for the
students at Goodletsville and Mount Juliet high schools in
Tennessee and high school students in Graham and Hopkins-
ville Kentucky were presented by the choir and band.

The concert tour was not all work, however. The students

-and chaperones found time to tour through Nashville, Louis-
ville, and the Hermitage. At one motel a few fortunate people
had the thrill to see and meet such famous personalities as Bob
Hope, Mama Cass, and the First Edition.

g John K impton does his bart" during the perfarmance iof the Jazz Band.

Featured soloist of the Jazz Band is David Kessler. Students goof-off before another busy day of performances.

Time was taken from a busy and fast moving schedule to sight-see in Tennessee. Here a _few students view a building at the Hermitage. A
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Clubs participate
in International Supper

Foreign Exchange club sponsored International Supper as
in the past. The club uses the money earned from Inter-
national Supper to finance the Foreign Exchange program.

All Central clubs were given an opportunity to take part in
the International Supper. Most of the clubs that participated
in the International Supper represented a country of their
choice and brought goods native to the country they picked.

Other clubs that wished to take part but could not bring
food for the supper donated money, sponsored a babysitting
service, or helped decorate and clean up.

Adding the finishing touches to the salad is Cammie Malaise. Clowning around during the International Supper is Ethan Levine.

After waiting in line at one of the tables, these gourmets finally find themselves at the head of the line.
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Unit 4 Administration

Dr. Berner seeks a thorough education for all

Working closely with Dr. Marshall K. Berner, the Unit 4
Board of Education sought excellence and equality in educa-
tion for all schools in the Unit 4 District.

This school year underwent many changes and cutbacks
that were set in the school system’s budget resulting from the
defeated bond. Many financial problems were weighed heavily
before final decisions were made. This was only one of the
many challenges that were set before the Board to discuss.

Dr. Marshall K. Berner, Superintendent of Unit 4 Schools.

Standing: Harold Baker, David Session, Richard Foley. Seated: Francis Barker, Richard Alexander, Mrs. Berl Wilson, Mrs. Helen L ateer.

.

Mr. Bernard P. Fleener, Principal of Central High School

Mr. Bernard Fleener, during his second year as principal at
Central High School, continued to live up to student and
faculty expectations. He endeavored to become acquainted
with every student which might have helped to make a
tremendous job into a somewhat smaller task. Mr. Fleener's
thoughtful attitude gave students encouragement in every
aspect of school life.

S_” aciously, Mr. Fleener accepts a glass of punch from Jenny Smith at
€ Faculty Tea that was held early in the school year.

27

Mr. Fleener supports
CCHS student spiri

With a smile on her face, Mrs. Zelinsky, Mr. Fleener’s secretary, greets
students and faculty members who come to confer with our principal.

1
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Administration
Assistant Dean of Boys
joins administration

This year an Assistant Dean of Boys was added to the
administration staff. Mr. Tom Gher, formerly a full time
physical education teacher, aided Mr. Carl Nelson in handling
the boys at Central. Mr. Nelson holds the job of Assistant
Principal as well as Dean of Boys.

Mrs. Bertha Darsham, Dean of Girls, advices students on
school and personal matters. Mrs. Darsham visited each girl’s
physical education class in the fall, where she welcomed all the
girls back to school and offered her assistance in any way.

Mrs. L. Kaiser of the Champaign Couty Medical Association Auxiliary
presents Mrs. Changnon and Mrs. Darsham with a check to buy
equipment for the proposed health room.

Important announcements are read daily over the intercom by
Nelson.

Do you think you can fool me?”, questions Mr. Gher.

Early graduation plans are discussed by Linda Otey and her counselor,
Mr. Powell.

While waiting to see the counselor, Valerie Koester and Corrine Shirley
read pamphlets about future careers.

Counseling

Counselors contribute
to students’ future plans

With a staff of four, the counseling office at Central strived
to help students with academic and personal problems. Often
times the counselors visited classrooms where they discussed
important college board examinations.

Under the direction of Mr. Berry the counseling office
sponsored career showcases. Speakers for the showcase gave
interested students a chance to learn about specific careers.

Mr. Millard Berry
Miss Jean Borg

Mr. Harold Felty
Mr. Tom Powell




Library
Students find tranquility, knowledge,

A pamphlet and clipping file, a collection of film strips and
microfilm equipment came in handy for all those reports that
were assigned as Central students soon came to know. Mrs.
Brown and Mrs. Trafton were ever helpful in answering
questions and helping students find that certain novel. Besides
a good inventory of reference material, our library contains
over 9,500 books. The library was also a place to collect
thoughts in quietness.

Mrs. Sandra Brown
Mrs. Barbara Trafton

R

Mrs. Eadie assists Dave Becker in checking out a book.

Students are taught where to find things in the library without the help
of Mrs. Brown or Mrs. Trafton.

“One of the daily tasks of Mrs. Trafton is putting returned books back
on the shelves in their proper place.

Mr. Schooley points out a few changes happening today.

Social Studies

Moratorium gives teachers subject for discussion

Mr. William Bridgeland
Mr. Charles Evans

Throughout Central this year, the war moratorium
was a controversial topic. Each social studies class
debated the numerous problems of the war in Viet
Nam. Students not enrolled in a social studies class
had the opportunity to attend one class for a mora-
torium disccussion. Besides this contemporary issue,
students talked about black and white relationships,
the generation gap, and many other problems of our
society. Students found that they became more open
minded towards other people and their way of life

through research papers, debates, and panel dis-
cussions.

Mrs. Marie Harrington
Mrs. Phyllis Maxey

Mrs. Carolyn Meares

Not pictured:
Mr. Leslie Bowman
Mr. Selby Klein
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Mrs. Dawn Elkin
Mrs. Roberta Hanna

English

Students develop understanding of literature

Mrs. Alice Harnish
Mrs. Evelyn Kovar

This year English students discovered that poetry, drama,
and prose could both be interesting and relevant. They learned
that great authors speak for all ages: that Shakespeare, Emer-
son, Melville, and Whitman all encourage individuality and
self-reliance. Besides studying these famous writers, students
were given the opportunity to verbalize ideas of their own.
With the mechanics of writing well developed, many entered
essays on contemporary problems in a local newspaper con-
test, in which several won honorable mention.

Mrs. Mildred Margrave
Mrs. Carol McEwen

Miss Mary Anne Noonan
Mrs. Jeanette Reed

Mrs. Barbara Steele
Miss Marion Stuart

Showing her drama students where to stand to create a more effective
stage setting, is Central’s speech and drama teacher, Miss Norris.

“Will it be an A”?, wonders Richard Mingee as Mrs. Hanna returns
graded themes.

’ ) Not Pictured:
Mrs. Shirley McGreal

Could Mrs. McEwen be contemplating her favorite poet?




Science

Courses for everyone | |

Deep in the science labs of Central, students
slaved over bunsen burners, microscopes and Peri-
odic Charts to solve such problems as 3Cu + S =
Cu3S. While chemistry students were analyzing the
contents of a test tube, biology students were
learning the parts of a frog and anatomy students
were studying the mechanics of the human body.
In every class the lab equipment was a student’s
best friend, giving answers to the innumerable
questions of physics, chemistry, and biology.

After a hectic day of planes, triangles, and proofs Mrs. Norton steals a few minutes for relaxation.

some magnesium for his chemistry class. .
M athematICS Mr. Richard Garcia
Mr. Irving Meskimen

|
|
In the presence of attentive students, Mr. Coates burns
|

| Mathematics keeps pace

Mr. Brad Roos

with space age times

Mr. Carlos VanAuron ii
|

“If two roots of x3 — x2 + 2x — 2 = O are 1 and the{2T,
Mr. Wilford Vandevender

what must be the othe root?” Need help to solve this
problem? After a year of modern algebra and trigonometry,
students found this child’s play. But compared to today’s and
tomorrow’s society, it is child’s play.

Central’s Math programs were geared to prepare the stu-
dents for tomorrow. Although the work was hard and the
homework strenuous, students wese finding that math, de-
signed to baffle the brain and wear out the eraser, was
intriguing.

Mr. Allen Smith
Mr. Gerald Webb

“What’s next?” s the question running through the minds of Andy
Kmetz and Steve Edlefsen. ‘ .

Not pictured:
o Mrs. Shirley Buckles



Foreign Language o V

Changing world demands

Mrs. Marcia Bernhard
Miss Lois Bottenfield

great language fluency

El espanol es un idioma mUy interesante.

Le Francais g’est une langue intéressante.

Deutsch ist eine sehr interessante Sprache.’

Latina est lingua iucunda. '

Can you understand these? v _

In an age when man travels to the moon and widen$s
international communications, it is a benefit to have a know|-
edge of languages other than his own. Spanish, French,
German, and Latin were offered at Centrél, and students
found it rewarding to -speak, read, and write a foreigh lan-
guage. By using the facilities in the language lab, students soon
learned to master the languages they had chosen. With this
knowledge came new insights into another culture highlighted
by the experience of preparing foreign foods for the Inter-
national Supper. )

Mrs. Elizabeth Kellogg
Mrs. Gladys Leal

Art, Music Departments try

Art

This year's painting, sculpture, and pottery students were
creative and original. Using charcoal, water colors, ink, clay,
string, and leather as their tools, they displayed works of art
that showed unusual talent. :

A new band director gave the band a chance to play
popular tunes such as “Aquarius” and the “Hawaii Five-0"”
theme. While the- Jazz Band played popular rock music, the
choir, under the direction of Mr. Euéene McNish, was enthusi-
astically received wth a cross breed of music. Some of their
pieces were A Child is Born,” “Hallelujah,” and ““Amen.”
Last, but definitely not least, were the candy turtles sold by
the band and choir to pay for their annual tour. '

Mrs. Doris Brownfield
Mr. John Lindstrom
Mr. Milburn Smith

Music

BEL OW: ““Quiet down, trombones,”” motions Mr. Dunscomb, Central’s
band director. RIGHT: Mr. McNish skillfully accompanies the choir on
the piano. .

Rob Thornburn— a master of the pottery wheel? queries




‘Home Economics

CCHS girls discover techniques of homemaking

Mrs. Marion Kessler
Mrs. Helen Walker

Homemaking students this year studied the problems of
income tax, social security, budgeting, child care, and home
management. A special project was the observation of child
behavior, an activity which has become an annual event.

Using the trial and error method, industrial art students
attended classes in drafting, auto mechanics, woodwork, metal
work, machine shop, and industrial math.

Nursery school provides an opportunity for these girls to observe pre-schoolers.

Industrial Arts

Central boys talk shop

Mr. Jerry Butler Mr. Lowell Hillen Mr. Myron Ochs
Mr. Charles Griest Mr. Joseph Houska Mr. Robert Pittman

Expressing concern over Brad Arvidson’s project is Mr. Butler.

Mrs. Gengenbach looks on as students rush through time writings.

Business Education

Present typists foresee future business careers

Business Education was a department
designed to help each student enrolled in
a class to find a future career. For the
college bound student, typing will come
in handy for those necessary term papers:
Students anxious to start work right after
graduation found the different skills
learned in the office occupation course a
big help in job hunting.

Mrs. Louetta Gengenbach
Mr. Howard Horn

" Miss Dorothy Munger
Mr. James Schifflet

Mrs. Janice Schoen

Typing involves far more than meets the eye.




Physical Education
Gymnastics challenge muscles,
coordination, courage

This year, a few of the boys’ P.E. classes had the oppor-
tunity to learn gymnastic skills on the parailel bars, side bars,
and still rings. Mr. Richard Mulvihill supervised the boys on
the apparatus. Although the boys found gymnastics inter-
esting, they still thought basketball and the weight machines
were challenging.

The girls enjoyed a number of activities, but the favorites
included gymnastics, archery, and volley tennis. The McKinley
Y.M.C.A. swimming pool and tennis courts were added to the
facilities already designated for the physical education classes.
West Side Park was the scene for many exciting and strenuous
sports the girls undertook.

The firing squad of Central.

Mr. Lee Cabutti
Mr. Coleman Carrodine

Mrs. Dorothy Miller
Miss Connie Natvig

Mr. Charles Due
Mr. Richard Mulvihill

Richard Johnson gives a helping hand to Ted Rowland who perfects his
support position on the rings.

Mrs. Jean Ward

Mr. Mulvihill watches Tim Dickey put forth a real effort on the parallel Mrs. Patricia West

bars.

Mr. Don Pittman
Mr. Jeff Trigger

Not pictured:
Mrs. Mary Major

Mr. Gene Ward
Mr. Richard Wooley

A typical period in the boys’ gym.
These girls take t easy on their daily jaunt around the school.




EMH, OE
Preparation for future

The main objective of the Educable Mentally Handicapped
department was to develop skills and attitudes necessary in
finding jobs and a place in society. Instructors endeavored to
teach the student how to utilize general and practical subjects
that are faced in everyday life.

Occupational Exploration is a branch of Special Education
which aids the students in selecting future jobs. The Occupa-
tional Exploration students took an interesting field trip to
Chicago’s Museum of Natural History and to the Aquarium in
the fall. It proved to be a very worthwhile experience.

Mr. Richard Edelson
Mrs. Dora Greenough

Mr. Thomas Klumb
Mr. Harold Morpurgo

Reminiscing the days of their Chicago field trip are Jesse Ross, Elaine Perry, and their teacher Mr. Klumb.

A glance over Mrs. Greenough’s glasses quiets a gossiping student.

NOT PICTURED:
Mr. Franklin Perdue

Hiding behind a cash register, Karen Rich checks out groceries while on her job at Eisner’s.

Mrs. Alice Cox
Mrs. Margery Davenport

CVE
Students learn, earn

Cooperative Vocational Education, known by most as CVE,
was one way many Central students earned their own money
and received credits for graduation. The vocational course, a
training program for on the job learning, provided a link
between school and business, parent and student. Perhaps
junior employees were searching for a permanent profession
after graduation.

NOT PICTURED:
Mr. Claude Murphy .




Secretaries

It's never ending work

The secretaries of Central were wonder women who had
countless taskes to perform throughout the year. Secretaries
were found in the main office, attendance office, counseling
office, the principal’s office, CVE office, and the library. The
secretaries were always there to help students in any way
possible: to take care of absences, dismissals, and lost articles.
They found themselves involved in every imaginable circum-
stance as a result of their job.

While answering the phone and taking messages, Mrs. Hanson prepares
for another day of memos and mail at the office.

Mrs. Mankey, Mrs. Risinger, Mrs. Zelinsky, Mrs. Garland, Mrs. Campbell. BACK ROW: Mrs. Hanson, Mrs. Talbott, Mrs. Nesmith, Mrs. Eadie.

FRONT ROW: LEFT to RIGHT: Betty Foley, .
Freda Shofner, Jeanie Eastin. SECOND ROW: -
Mary Calentine, Alice McKenzie, Loetta Jervis,
lva Phillippe. THIRD ROW: Opal Norman, Pat
Levitt, Doris Hampton.

Cafeteria Staff, Custodians ‘

Lunches, clean school show signs of hard work

Have you ever noticed the paper— strewn halls at the close
of a day at Central? Well, the custodians went right to work
uncluttering our halls and classrooms after school. In addition,
our ever helpful custodians .answered distress signals from
students with jammed lockers.

The cafeteria staff worked long, hard hours preparing the
cafeteria lunches only to have them devoured by the stam-
peding mobs pouring out of classrooms. The students received
balanced meals which gave them energy to carry on the day’s
work and after school activities.

LEFT to RIGHT: Mr. Herdie
Thomas, Mr. Lee Pettigrew, Mr.
Wayne Ruch, Mr. Clearnce .
Moore, Mr. Emil Baillon, Mr. Don ‘
Shipley, Mr. George McCulley,
Mr. Gus Biles.
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Maroon

oments of memories
make Maroon meaningful

This year's Maroon has undergone many changes. For the
first time, the editorship was undertaken by a junior. The
brain center was situated in room 105 where moans and
groans, typewriter keys and Mrs. Kovar's distinctive voice were
heard many hours into the night. The staff was for the most
part made up of inexperienced editors and their assistants. We
have made mistakes, but no one can say we haven't tried.

To find a place to work in room 105 is often hard, but Mrs. Kovar and Room 105 is never without the commotion and confusion of staff
Cindy Abbott solve the problem. members.

The night before a deadline presents a problem.

“Will the work ever end?”’ questions Cindy Abbott.

Editor-in-Chief Debbie Smith and Mrs. Kovar contemplate more pro-
blems.
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Advertising for more participation in creative compositions are club
members Rick Hillbrant, Mary Leming and Luanne Lippold.

Smoke and Parchment

Club chooses

classmates’ creative
compositions

The never ending efforts of CCHS students were displayed
in the Smoke and Parchment literary magazine. The contin-
uous flow of creative writings kept this club on their toes.
Many hours of hard work went into reviewing every story,
essay and poem that was submitted to the club. I't was indeed
an honor to have a piece of literature published by this active -
club.

SMOKE & PARCHMENT. FRONT ROW: Mary Leonberger, Sue Haley,
Mary Gockman, Delise Luccus. SECOND ROW: Faith Bresnan, Carline
Conner, Mary Leming, Pat James. THIRD ROW;.Luanne Lippold,
Sharon Bailey, Sennie 'Goines, Diane Talbott. FOURTH ROW: Cathy
Barbercheck, Sue Gaumer, John Burns, Rick Hillbrant. .

Presidents, Mike Terwilliger and Cathy Barbercheck conduct an interesting meeting.

Quill and Scroli

Participants practice

perfect penmanship

Those strange looking creatures roaming around the halls in
a robe were this year’s Quill and Scroll initiates. The members
of this honorary club have spent many hours writing copy and
making layouts .so they can present the news to the school
body. The club raised money by sponsoring a concession stand
at the games to pay for iﬁ‘itiatiqn and banquet cost.

Dressed in bathrobe attire are the Quill and Scroll initiates.

President Debbie Burkhead works on layouts for Chronicle.

Quill and Scroll:
John Yarling.

LEFT to RIGHT: Debbie Smith, Debby Tepper, Cindy Abbott, Peggy Schroeder, Kevin Neely, Don Yarling, Debbie Burkhead and



The phantom photographer, Morrie Weiser, strikes again!

Chronicle

Paper publishes pupils’
progress periodically

Many Monday nights during the year the Chronicle staff
burned the midnight oil in 105. Story assignments covered the
many and varied aspects of school life, making the paper
interesting and informative for its readers. Each experienced
staff member worked with the new sophomores to teach them
the fundamentals of putting the paper together in the Chron-
icle tradition. )

CHRONICLE MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Greg Adams, Bob Runyan,
Bob Shannon, Don Yarling, Joan Willmering, John Yarling, Kevin
Neely. SECOND ROW: Janet Osterman, Karen Tarpenning, Cindy
Gates, Debbie Lindeman, Nikki Broadrick, Cindy Wells, Sandy Seibold.
THIRD ROW: Candy Allen, Sharon Kappes, Kathy Dickerson, Janet

Simons, Dinah Daniels, Connie Lessaris, Steve Kircher, Leslie Grove.
BACK ROW: Nanci Delmore, Cathy Barbercheck, Robin Amsbary, Zoe
Hale, Valerie Koester, Rick Barber, Nancy Gersbaugh, Cathy Elliott,
Otis Chambers, Morrie Weiser.

LEFT: Chronicle staff celebrates another successful year. ABOVE: Back to work,
Don and John Yarling, type copy.




Canvas Board

Creative craftsmen
communicate by colors

"Here may be the Picassos of the future, or maybe the
designers of the latest jewelry. These people are members of
the honorary art club for painters, jewelry makers, and
sculptors. The Canvas Board gives exceptional art students a
chance to try more challenging art and increase their skills.

OFFICE OCCUPATION: FRONT ROW: Teresa Roden, Paula Young, Carr, Pam Burnett, Bob Ferdon,

Phyllis Webb, Nancy McDade, Paula Schmittag, Linda Lippi, Nioma Winn, Denise Landis.
Brown, Debbie Day. BACK ROW: Cindy Wood, Debby Wisehart, Kathy

Office Occupation

Office Occupations

offers opportunities

The members of Office Occupatidn are made up of seniors
interested in learning more about their occupations. This year
the nineteen member club took a field trip to Chicago to visit
various office buildings, and sponsored a banquet for their
employers. The club sent four of its members to the State
Convention in Springfield. All members agreed that it was a )
profitable experience to belong to this club.

Modeling for a Canvas Board meeting is Jennifer Smith.

Sketching is one of Carol Dyson’s favorite hobbies.

C:N\{AS BOARD: FRONT ROW: Rita Lierman, Kathy Klingelhoffer, Janet Mueller, Jim Bailey, Russell Smith. SECOND ROW: Janet Simon, Making flowers for their annual banquet are Paula Schmittag, Diane Fox, and Pam Burnett.
C ristina ‘Render, Cynthia Eng, Jennifer Smith, Ann McCulley, Angela Rivers. BACK ROW: Richard Rominger, George McClendon, Laura Schiling
Debbie Ringer, Nora May Williams, Ann McDowell, Rosalee Spiegal, Jim Brown, Karen Schlacter. ' '

Marianne Merz, Diane Fox, Debbi




COUNSELING GUIDES: LEFT to RIGHT: FRONT ROW: Margaret
Brandis, Margery McHugh, Jan Arnote. SECOND ROW: Bonnie Mingee,
Jenny Black, Nancy Colbert, Beth Robertson. THIRD ROW: Ellen
Moy, Nancy Rankin, Cindy Widloski, Marsha Brown.

At times Nancy Rankin finds counseling duties frustrating.

66

Counseling Guides

Couriers call conferees

Hopeful faces always greeted the girls carrying the blue
slips from the counseling office. The hope of a possible
reprieve from class inspired these eager glances at the coun-
seling guides. This year the guides had a new guidance director,
Mrs. Garland, who kept them busy with many activities in
room 104. They occupied their time by answering telephones,
delivering passes and messages, and posting information about
college entrance examinations and area colleges on the bulletin
board. On occasion, they had time to do their homework.
Being a counseling guide meant becoming better acquainted
with the student body.

Ry

A student may be rescued from class by counseling guide Cindy
Widloski.

DECA
Organization offers

outstanding opportunity

Those lucky few who were allowed to leave classes at 12:45
each day were the DECA workers from Central High School.
These students took a vocational course in the morning and
went to their training station jobs in the afternoon. They held
jobs in the fields of retailing, marketing, and distrubuting; they
also held jobs in merchandising.

These students went to the State Leadership Conference at
Centennial where they participated in workshops, sales demon-
strations, and job interviewing, before attending a banquet.
From here they had the opportunity to attend the lilinois
State Leadership Conference which is held in Peoria each year.

DECA student Lonna Pierce carefully selects merchandise while fellow
student John Parisi waits at the cash register.

DECA MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Karen Rich, Claudine Kent, Mike
Grey, Kathy Patterson. SECOND ROW: Sherry Powell, Lonna Pierce,

Scott Dawkins, John Parisi, Mr. Stanley, Carolyn Beckett. BACK ROW:
Jackie Ginder, Mike Dowling, Tom Palmer, Tina McNeal.

[~}




VOA: FRONT ROW: Sandy Seibold, Karla Ander-
son, Tessie Walker. SECOND ROW: Debbie Valen-
tine, Phyllis Hinderliter, Marcia Hines, Diane Wal-
ker, Lynn Tipps. THIRD ROW: Dianne Madix,
Vickie Jolley, Cyndi Andert, Evelyn Becker, Sue
Rector, Carol Swanson. FOURTH ROW: Mica
Perkins, Carla Hopkin, Mica Bundy, Kathy Helfer,
Marietta Higgins, Terry Wolfe. FIFTH ROW: Lila
Gadbury, Teresa Rawdin, Shirley Turner, Karen
Schlacter, Yasmin Faulkner.
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Volunteer Office Assistants

k-8

Assistants act as aides

Volunteer Office Assistants aided the secretaries in the
school office every hour. This volunteer group gave up a class
period each day to work in the office. These girls picked up
attendance cards from all of the classrooms, delivered tele-
phone messages, put notices in teachers’ mailboxes, and
recorded absentees. When we had visitors in our school, these
girls gladly gave directions and helpful information. To raise
money this year, these hardworking members sponsored a
concession stand at some of the home basketball games.

T

IBM cards receive the attention of Marietta Higgens and Marsha Hines.

VICA MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Mary Randall, Carol Knott, Shelle
Vaughn, Sherrill Knott, Karen Basham, Linda Butts, Debbie Hanlon,
Sue Standerfer, Kathy Basham, Carol Franklin. SECOND ROW: Nancy
Brown, Bob Orwick, Vicky Casad, Allen Michaner, Nick Hutton,

Counting profits from the candy sales is president Parke Weatherford.

Debbie Cambell, Ernie McConaha, Roger Reis, Arnold Allen, Joe
Laughlin. BACK ROW: Greg McGarth, Allen Davis, Terry Kincaid,
Steve Roberts, Parke Weatherford, Eddie Hoyt, Jim Brown, John
Schoonover.

VICA

Volunteers view
vocations .

VICA, Vocational Industrial Clubs of America, served all
students interested in trade and industry to unite in a common
bond. Selling candy was one of the club’s projects this year.
The profit helps pay for a field trip to Chicago. The many
fields trips the club planned proved useful in learning the
fundamentals of industry. Under the capable leadership of
Parke Wetherford, the organization participated in a Voca-
tional Education Week. The year closed successfully with an
employer appreciation banquet.




STUDENT COUNCIL: FRONT ROW: Tim Nally, Al Yordy, Tom Nally, Dave Sholem. SECOND ROW: Dale Hubbard,
Brenda Saban, Cheryl Jacobson. THIRD ROW: Lila Gadbury, Margie Graham, Irmhild Wegener, Patty Scherer, Debbie
Smith, Traci Nally, Karen Neely, Liz Kelley, Debbie Cutright. FOURTH ROW: Gawaine Perkins, CeCe Ryan, Jennifer
Smith, Mary Miles, Jan Phillips, Donna Tanner, Tim Leonberger, Marc Cutright, Gene Brewer. BACK ROW: Kevin
Corbett, Penny McEvoy, Greg Massanari, Dennis Horn, Rick Tanner, Margo Davis, Pam Scherer.

Student Council

Selected students serve |
school skillfully

Not all Student Council problems are as amusing and laughable as the
one President Alan Yordy discusses with sponsor Mr. Shifflet.

Governing the affairs of the entire student body is no
ordinary task. With the capable leadership of the executive
board, the 1970 Student Council sustained its reputation as an
enterprising club with varied activities, and experienced on a
small scale the debates and legislative procedures of a democ-
racy. Several members attended a District Student Council
convention in Decatur, where Central's Gawaine Perkins was
elected District Student Council Treasurer. The Council ex-
tended its activities outside the school by holding the January
Jamboree, a party for underprivileged area children. At the
same time Illinois was revising its State Constitution, Central’s
governing body liberalized its constitution in liaison with the
House of Representatives. Although the Student Council did
not succeed in generating enough interest in a student lounge,
they were more fortunate in another concern. They were
surprised at their own success this year in changing an age-old
dress rule: Mr. Fleener accepted their proposal that girls be
allowed to wear slacks to class. Obviously, many problems and
questions arose to keep every member in Room 209 busy.

ELECTION BOARD MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Joan Wilmering, Cindy Wildloski, Karen
Neely. SECOND ROW: Nancy Patterson, Nancy Walker, Julie Nachtmann. THIRD ROW:
Cathy Abolt, Kathy Tufte, Sue Casey, Rita Miles.

A typical business meeting in room 209 contains much dialogue.




HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES: FRONT ROW: Paul Brown, Sherry
Moss, Nancy Paterson, Bonnie Mingee, Kay Nelson, Dave Erbacher.
SECOND ROW: Ronnie Thomas, Mary Sawyer, Gloria Lenior, Barb
Bonnell, Jim Speiser, Clayton Pope. THIRD ROW: Corey Davis, Sue
Haley, Cathy Abolt, John Parks, Tom Dorsey, Bob Runyan, Nikki
Broadrick, Pam Cummings, Steve Fernandez. FOURTH ROW: Martin
Collins, John Calcagno, Patti James, Beth Hinton, Debbie Carlier, Mrs.

House of Representatives

Representatives reform

restrictions and rules

The House of Representatives met twice a month to give
each student a direct voice in school government. Represen-
tatives from each sixth hour class took their classmates
opinions, gripes and ideas to each meeting.

Under the leadership of Tom Dorsey and Bob Runyan, the
House of Representatives worked on many projects such as
printing the lunch menu and airing student grievances. The
House led in the discussions on the projected student lounge, a

cooperative effort with Student Council to poll student
wishes.

Harrington, Luann Widloski, Bob Burke, Andy Dixon. FIFTH ROW:
Joe Calcagno, Jim Strehlow, Pat Liggett, Suzy Roland, Julie Nacht-
mann, Greg Adams, John Diefenbaugh. SIXTH ROW: Thurman Wil-
liams, Tom Murray, Ellen Murphy, Sennie Goines, Charles Wilson, Marc
Chagnogn. SEVENTH ROW: Tom Stewart, Max Wallace, Ave Blackwell,
Beth Moon, Howie Walker, Rick Clevenger. EIGHTH ROW: Ken Bode,
Danny Phillips, Ruth Whitner.

k-

Being speaker of the House, Tom Dorsey finds a troublesome job.

o
b

During a discussion, house members conquer the urge to take a nap.

Sharing the duties of running house are Tom Dorsey and Bob Runyan.




FSA
Tomorrow's typists are

taught techniques today

The Future Secretaries Association provided experience for
girls planning to hold a secretarial positon. Girls were sent
invitations to join the club if they maintained a B average in all
their business courses and a C average overall. There was a
prerequisite of having shorthand before belonging to the club.
These girls held meetings in the school cafeteria the second
Thursday of each month. Presiding over the meetings were
president, Chris Cronau; secretary-treasurer, Debbie Day;
with Mrs. Schoen as sponsor. There were speakers and refresh-
ments at the meeting and often the meetings were replaced by
activities such as a computer tour, a Christmas party, and a
hayrack ride. Several girls were selected monthly to attend a
dinner of the National Secretaries Association at the Ramada
Inn. Polywogs and stationery were sold as money-raising proj-
ects.

FSA MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Debbie Wynn, Debbie Day, Cathy
Carr,_MeIinda Gourlie. SECOND ROW: Nioma Brown, Laura Shuler,
Debbie Morris, Betty Hardy, Pam Buckles, Teresa Parrish, Gloria Baker,
Kathy Kli.ngelhoffer, Pam McNeill, Carmen Cassells. THIRD ROW:
Yvonne Hines, Nancy Palmisano, Debbie Sibley, Bonnie Farmer, Mari-

Senior FSA members, Chris Cronau and Debbie Wynn, patiently wait
for the computer tour to start on a freezing winter night.
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anne Merz, Paula Young, Diane Fox, Diane Carpenter, Debbie Shel-
madine, Debbie Klaise. BACK ROW: Mellisa Chambers, Christine
Cronau, Denise Jones, Bev Reinhold, Priscilla Williams, Debbie Cooper,
Yasmin Faulkner, Cathy Gibbons. B

FFA
Foundation is fixed

for future farmers

The Champaign FFA Chapter promoted production agri-
culture as well as processing distribution and services of an
agricultural nature. Scholarship, leadership, and problgm
ability were developed, with individual and group actionas
a model.

The local program of work emphasized community service
and cooperation, American heritage and safety. Each student
was assigned to one or more committees to implement a total
working program.

The Chapter actively participated in local, sectional, district
and state contests, with projects such as land selection, public
speaking, foundation awards, program of work, and agricul-
tural mechanics.

Overhead projectors prove to be useful as Chuck Deakin leads meetings.

FUTURE FARMER MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Jim Edbrooke, Chuck Deakin, Steve Zindars, Paul Nickell.
SECOND ROW: Steve Melbek, Rodney Bogan, Bon Kirk. THRID ROW: Mark Zinders, Steve Bullock, Mark
Shaw, Robert Scherer. BACK ROW: Steve Heffernan, Roger Applegate, Jan Gumbel, Bob Hefferman, Tom
Rayburn. .



FTA
Tentative teachers try

today for tomorrow

The Future Teachers of America once again raised $100
through taffy apple sales and bake sales and donated this gift
to the Salvation Army. The club was then recognized by the
Salvation Army with an award for their ““unselfish service at
Christmas.” As a joint project with Key-Club members, helped
the elderly at the Champaign County and American Nursing
Homes with their Christmas parties. Advised by Mrs. Norton,
three members of the club taught at several elementary
schools. The experience was profitable and the year ended by
awarding three seniors scholarships for their dedicated work in

the club.

FTA MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Sennie Goines, Ellen Ebert, Beth
Hinton, Connie Lessaris. SECOND ROW: Margie McHugh, Rita Curtis,
Nancy Colbert, Debbie Carlier, Carol Garrett. THIRD ROW: Karen
Tarpening, Gay Miller, Susie Rowland, Teresa McCulley, Nancy Walker.
BACK ROW: Peggy Atkins, Nancy Rankin, Valerie Koster, Barb
Barnard and Nancy Gersbaugh.

Proudly displayfng their award from the Salvation Army are Connie Lessaris and Ellen Ebert.

FNA -
Association aids aches

and assists ailments

The participants of Future Nurses of America found activ-'
ity periods to be a necessity for handling the week's business
and planning out of school activities. To reach a better
understanding of a nursing career and have fun while doing it
was the purpose of these activities. With the help of sponsor
Mrs. Ward, the organization took many field trips to hospitals
around the state. The tours the girls took in Chicago, St.
Louis, and Champaign hospitals helped them to get a better
insight into the medical profession.

FIRST HOW,' LEFT TO RIGHT: Cheri Ad{(ins, Karlita Davis, Cindy Smith, Vicky Kern. SECOND
ROW: Janet Stevens, Debbie- Bloomer, Cindy Widloski. LAST ROW: Peggy Schroeder, Karen Cordes,
Lila Gadbury, Rita Miles. ’




Band

Musical Maroons are
masters at marching

BAND MEMBERS: Flutes: Joan Kulwin, Debbie Burkhead, Debbie
Schmall, Susie Speck, Rhonda Parkhurst, Luanne Lippold, Becky
Jones, Karen Street, Cammie Malaise, Chery! Wildemuth, Faith Bald-
win, CeCe Ryan, Clarinet: Sue Ellen Brya, Debbie Smith, David Sides,
Ruth Coggins, David Kessler, Mary Gardner, Elaine Tinberg, Yuki
Herman, Alisa Hudson, Mary Gockman, John North, Debbie Schaudt,

Early in the morning Maroon band members march on McKinley field.

The Marching Maroons led the spirit on the football field
and in the stands to support their team. Under the leadership
of Mr. Dunscomb and drum majorette Rhonda Parkhurst, the
Maroons performed for the home football games and one away
game. New musical cheers played from off the field seemed to
help lead the team to victory.

The band continued to support school spirit as basketball
season opened. Before each varsity game they played along
with the cheers and for the enjoyment of the fans.

Rounding out its musical year the band gave concerts and
went on concert tour to Nashville, Tennessee.

Vicki Farris, Kathy Bundy, Debbie Klaiss, Cherie Woolen, Chuck
Stewart, Becky Brown, Bruce McKenzie, Vicki Alkire, Deanne Mec-
Carty, Tom Brown, Mike Gardner, Julia Mettaur, Oboe: Susan Hamil-
ton, Steve Edleton, Debbie Galbraith, Bassoon: Debbie Bartholomew,
Kathy Lewman; Saxaphone: David Banks, Rex Richardson, Mary
Leming, Pat Sterling, Russ Gillen, Dana Erhart. "

Band members, Gary Gaither, Ken McWhethy, Cliff Doak, and George
Kelley, are ready to march on to Centennial field to perform.

French Horns: Paul Kimpton, Laura Garrett, Joyce Willskey, Lauri
Johnson, Phil Randall, Ann Kackowski, Pam Schoonover; Trumpet-
Cornet: Karen Merrifield, Larry Hinton, Doug Allen, Ted Rowland,
Ken Sempsrott, Peter DePauw, David Warren, Scott Byerly, Chuck
Ferguson, Sandy Watson, Loyd Day, Bill Fornof, Roland Phillips,
Leonard Christman; Trombones: Mike Thompson, Gary Berger, Garry

Vandenberg, Tom Swift, Kathy Bailey, John Kelly, David Becker,
Richard Johnson, Bill Moore, John Kimpton; Tuba: George Kelly, Gary
Gaitner, Gawaine Perkins, Cliff Doak; Percussion: Bill Campo, Danny
Phillips, Danny Pellum, David Keeling, Daniel Wolf, Robert Cook, Greg
Morgen, John Cobble, Earl Roppel, Eric Langebartel.




JAZZ BAND: FRONT ROW: Dennis Phillips, Barb Suggs. SECOND
ROW: Joan Kulwin, Debbie Smith, Susan Hamilton, David Banks, Alisa
Hudson, David Kessler, Gawaine Perkins, Rex Richardson. BACK

Jazz Band

Trombone and trumpet

try today’s tempos

=4
A new musical group, the Jazz Band, came to Champaign

Central this year. They gave many fine performances to
thrilled audiences. Under the direction of Mr. Dunscomb,
who organized the band, they performed for an all-school
assembly and the stunt show. Singers Barb Suggs, and Gawaine
Perkins, enriched the meaning of many songs.

The Jazz Band took two exciting trips during the year. The
first was to Oak Lawn, lilinois to play in a contest. They
received the second place award for the entire contest and
earned a superior rating. Less than a week later they went on
the Band-Choir concert tour to Nashville.

Right, Jazz Band Vocalist, Gawaine Perkins performs in Combes gym.

ROW: Mike Thompson, John Kimpton, Greg Adams, Gary Vanden-
burg, David Becker, Ken Sempsrott, Larry Hinton, Doug Allen, Karen
Merrifield, Phil Randall. ,

BATON CLUB: FRONT ROW: Carol Dyson, Elaine Tinberg, Debbie
Klaiss, Carol Garrett, Yuki Herman, Laurie Johnson, Karen Merrifield,
Ruth Coggins, Debbie Schaudt, Susan Hamilton, Becky Jones, Nikki
Broaderick, Joan Wilmering, Debbie Smith, Cammie Malaise, Debbie
Galbreath. SECOND ROW: Debbie Schmall, Susan Gelvin, Pam Cum-
mings, Karen Bailey, Mary Leming, Karen Street, Debbie Carlier, Becky
Cline, Peggy Atkins, Peggy Smith, Connie Lessaris, Barb Suggs, Carol
Swanson, LuAnne Lippold, Kathy Bundy, CeCe Ryan, Carol Newman,
Vickie Farris, Deanne McCarty, Irmhild Wegener. THIRD ROW: Joan
Kulwin, Mary Rick, Tessie Walker, Peggy Annin, Melinda Gourlie,

Annie Shapland, Susie Speck, Kathy Lewman, Debbie Bartholomew,
Sue Casey, Dixie Etheridge, Lila Gadbury, Valerie Koester, Suzanne
Merrill, Julie Mettguer, Robin Amsbury, Pam McCulley, Mary Allen,
Debbie Wright, Kathy Krolick, Cheryl Wildemuth, Mary Gardener.
FOURTH ROW: Merideth Engert, Marcia Seaman, Chuck Ferguson,
Gawaine Perkins, Greg Adams, Russ Gillen, Don Latter, Mike Thomp-
son, Tom Swift, Mike Billing, Jim Stehlow, Dana Ehrhart, Greg Smith,
Mike Deaton, Greg Morgan, David Warren, Bill Campo, Terry Mast,
Roland Phillips, Diane Talbott, Ann Kaczkowski, Rhonda Parkhurst.

Baton Club

Maroon musicians
meet for more
music mastery

Baton Club opened its membership to all music students
this year including sophomores, contrary to past policy. The
new members escaped the embarrassment of the traditional
initiation from the past years.

New ideas produced new plans for Baton Club members.
Among these plans was to keep an up-to-date calendar of all
music events in the community. Proceeds from money-making
projects were used to finance summer music sessions for
exceptional musicians.

Baton Club president, Joan Kulwin, finds meetings fun and humorous.




Choirs

Choirs contribute

concerts and cheer

The Choral Department this year changed a tradition:
instead of a fall concert and a Christmas Concert, they put all
of their musical efforts into one excellent holiday sing. With
fewer a cappella and choir members, more time was allowed
for more challenging routines.

Fewer a cappella members meant more work for each in
the turtle sales to support the cost of the concert tour. This
year the Madrigals added the concert tour to their busy
calendar of sing-outs. Plans for the tour to Tennessee included
concerts at several schools and a stay in Nashville.

MADRIGALS: L. to R. FRONT ROW: Kathy Krolick, Peggy Atkins,
Carol Swanson, Mr. McNish. SECOND ROW: Beth Hinton, Barb Suggs,
Peggy Smith, Rose Moyer. THIRD ROW: Debbie Wright, Valerie
Koester, Ellen Murphy, Suzanne Merrill. BACK ROW: Greg Massannari,
Richard Gish, Jim Speiser, Mike Deaton.

A CAPPELLA: FRONT ROW: Elaine Tinberg, Joan Willmering, Kathy
Helfer, Carol Swanson, Peggy Atkins, Suzy Roland, Greg Dorsey, Jim
Speiser, Mike Thompson, Terry Mast, Becky Anderson, Dixie Ethe-
ridge, Pam McCulley, Ruth Ann Whitner, Bonnie Kay Weaver, Debby
Carlier, Connie Lessaris, Debbie Smith. SECOND ROW: Irmhild Wege-
ner, Rose Moyer, Wendy Peterson, Peggy Smith, Marcia Seaman, Phil
Jacobs, Paul Veatch, Richard Gish, Gene Brewer, Dennis Stratton,

Practice brings challenge, cheer and work to a cappella members.

Becky Cline, Barb Suggs, Beth Hinton, Nancy_Colbert, Bonnie Farmer,
Kathy Krolick. THIRD ROW: Lila Gadbury, Mary Miles, Angie Rivers,
Melinda Gourlie, Tessie Walker, Marsha Faust, Mike Deaton, Dave
Anderson, Mike Billing, John Allan, Jim Strehlow, Valerie Koester, Sue
Casey, Evelyn Allen, Joan Kulwin, Suzanne Merril, Peggy Annin, Anne
Shapland. '




Honor Society

Good grades gain glory

iini Chapter of the National Honor Society at Champaign
Central High School was chartered by the National Honor
Society. To become a member of the honor society one must
maintain a 4.75 average as a junior and a 4.5 as a senior. All
high school work was figured in this grade average. Requirg-
ments for membership included a teacher recommendation,
satisfactory citizenship, and participation in an extra-curricular
activity. A member must have excelled in leadership, scholar-
ship, and citizenship to participate in honor society.

For a moneymaking project the society sponsored a hop in
the girls’ gym after one of the football games.

The big event of the year came when in May new members
were initiated into the club at the initiating banquet.

Honor Society member Nancy Colbert listens attentively while Presi-
dent Paul Andrew explains his interpretation of a controversial article.

HONOR SOCIETY MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: ‘Mike Deaton, Paul
Andrew, Debbie Carlier, John Parks. SECOND ROW: Margaret Brandis,
Gay Miller, Jennifer Black, Nancy Colbert, Cathy Abolt, Ellen Ebert.
THIRD ROW: Connie Lessaris, Beth Hinton, Suzanne Merrill, Carol
Hindman, Rita Curtis, Debbie Lindeman. BACK ROW: Greg Adams,
Rick Cattell, Fred Pugh, Mike Billing, Bill Miller, Marc Cutright, Jim
Speiser.

Before each home basketball game Pepettes raise the flag.

Pepettes

Pompoms project pep

Early in the fall the Pepettes practiced often in the
morning before school. Some were still in rollers as new
routines were learned in the girls’ gym. Furry caps and boots
were worn by the wisest girls as final rehearsals were held at
McKinley and Centennial Fields. With pompoms swinging, the
Pepettes marched for half time shows at football games. Qut
on the field, the pompoms flew in perfect unison to support
our team. For the Homecoming festivities, the Pepettes pa-
raded around the school and to the field, singing and yelling as
they went marching along.

PEPETTES: FRONT ROW: Cheryl Jacobson, Janet Mueller, Joan
Willmering, Becky Cline, Debbie Fancher, Linda Dahl, Marcia Hines,
Sue Martin, Connie Lessaris, Kay Nelson. SECOND ROW: Marg
McHugh, Chris Cronau, Kathy Kearny, Kathy Helfer, Nancy McDade,
Paula Young, Cathy Demeris, Nancy Colbert, Carol Swanson. THIRD
ROW: Margaret Brandis, Melinda Gourlie, Peggy Annin, Pat Peete,

or

Antics on the football field express Pepette spirit and enthusiasm.

Evelyn Allen, Ellen Ebert, Karen Schlacter, Beth Hinton, Debbie
Carlier. FOURTH ROW: Suzy Roland, Pam McCulley, Brenda Saban,
Mary Kennedy, Debbie Schroeder, Marsha Faust, Ruth Whitner, Jenny
Black. FIFTH ROW: Bonnie Weaver, Stephanie Wood, Tessie Walker.
SIXTH ROW: Dale Hubbard. SEVENTH ROW: Lila Gadbury. EIGHTH
ROW: Sue Casey.
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A GAA bowling party is enjoyed by Debbie Bloomer.

GAA
Athletic activities

are adventuresome

GAA members were active this year with a variety of
activities from which to choose. Tennis, bowling, archery and
swimming were just a few of the sports enjoyed by the girls.
Mrs. West, GAA sponsor, assisted the girls in giving a number
of parties one of which was a Parent Playnight. The Playnight
is held annually for the parents of GAA members.

At the conclusion of the year, the girls were honored at a
banquet for their participation in sports.

With a stance like this how could Diane Walker miss a strike?
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The snow does not seem to handicap the golf scores of Cherie Donze and Nikki Broadrick.

geAb’t)'MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Terry McCulley, Tessie Walker, Nikki Broadrick, Karen Cordes. SECOND ROW: Marilyn Webber,
ie Schmall, CeCe Ryan, Sue Hailey, Debbie Bloomer, Carol Langdon, Debbie Strater, Vivian Clark, Connie Pece, Traci Nally, Vicky

2:3:::?1, |:l?.ebble Klaise, Cgrol Garrett, Cindy Wells, Bonnie Reed, Lynn Tepps. THIRD ROW: Lynn Strode, Pam Buckles, Diane

Dians T;I'b t'an; York, Cherie Donze, Susan Benn, D_iane Walker, Jerri Lingner, Sue Casey, Lila Gadbury, Bev Rinehold, Kathy Wright,

MeGulle I? , .andy Burnett,. Cheryl Jacobsen, Denise Byan, Debbie Galbreath. LAST ROW: Mary Beth Munhall, Cindy Gates, Pam

Sim y, Letti Canaday,~MeI|nda Gorley, Zoe Hale, Marilyn Stuff, Nancy Demlow, Diane Morgan, Candy Allen, Linda McManon, Janet
ons, Susan Jones, Robin Amsbary, Susie McDonald,-Karen Bailey.




One of the largest clubs in the school voted Kim Rubenaker for Max Maroon.

Enthusiasm runs high as Peparoons cheer at a game.

Peparoons

Peparoons project pep

by painting posters

All of the yelling and screaming in the bleachers was
probably made by the Peparoons. Besides painting posters to
announce and advertise upcoming games, the sophomore and
junior girls in the pep club sponsored buses to away basketball
and football games. At Homecoming the Peparoons had a
parade to Unit 4 football field before the game started. Miss
Natvig, the new sponsor this year, started the girls going to
support other than the major sports. The swimming, wrestling,
baseball, track, and other minior sport teams needed just as
much support as basketball and football.

Peparoons are often amusing to Miss Natvig, their sponsor.

Making a peparoon poster are Penny McEvoy and Ann McDowell.

Who says only birds can fly? Max Maroon proves this wrong.




Senior Gym Leaders

Superior seniors set
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spotless suits standard

Taking roll, checking towels, leading exercises, making out
grades, and officiating sports were among the duties of the
Senior Gym Leaders. These girls were trained in all 36
activities offered by the physical education department, so
that they may take over sophomores, junior, or senior classes.
Each leader knows all the workings of .the physical education
department. A girl is chosen on the basis of grade average,
teacher recommendations, and a personal interview in her
sophomore year. As a junior she takes an advanced gym class
in hopes of becoming a full leader in her senior year.

Braving the cold to officiate a game of volley tennis is Mrs. Miller.

s R e,

Sophomores wait while Margeret Brandis checks gym suits.

Senior Leader Chris Rubenacker points out a volleyball boundary line ‘
from her officiating position at the side of the courts. : !

Leader Donna Cox checks over absences after taking roll call. A |

SENIOR GYM LEADER: FRONT ROW: Sennie Goines, Marsha Faust,
Donna Cox, Chris Rubenaker, Jan Phillips, Janet Mueller, Bonnie
Weaver, Jennifer Black, Margaret Brandis, Mary Kennedy. SECOND
ROW: Pam McCulley, Tessie Walker, Melinda Gourlie, Nancy Colbert,

Beth Hinton, Susy Roland, Becky Anderson, Chris Cronau, Kay Nelson,
Barb Barnard. BACK ROW: Kathy Demaris, Marin Ireland, Becky
Cline, Pam Scherer, Debbie Fancher, Carol Swanson, Dale ‘Hubbard,
Margery McHugh, Karla Anderson.




JUNIOR GYM LEADERS: FRONT ROW: Sandy Seibold, Liz Kelley, Carol Garrett, Linda Safanie, Rosalind Tinsley,
Debbie Grimsey, Laura Garrett, Margie Graham, Julie Chaplin, Vicki Lamendola. SECOND ROW: Nancy Palmissano,
Linda Otey, Gloria Lenoir, Debbie Sibley, Debbie Galbreath, Debbie Schmall, Bonnie Terry, Phyllis Hinderliter, Kathy
Abolt, Cindy Widloski. THIRD ROW: Marsha Townsend, Sharon Kappes, Rita Miles, Jackie Cox, Ann McDowell, Marcia
Seaman, Kim Rubenacker, Cindy Abbott, Debbie Bloomer, Ellen Clevenger, Rosalee Spiegel. FOURTH ROW: Debbie
Smith, Marietta Higgins, Diane Rigsby, Julie Bridges, Carol Hindman, Debby Tepper, Penny McEvoy, Susie Speck, Susan
Jones, Peggy Schoeder, Janet Stevens, Jo Hinton, Betty Ross.

ABOVE: Gaining experience for future
situations, Debbie Schmall learns that
being a referee is harder than it looks.
RIGHT: “Look out below!” shrieks
Betty Ross.
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Junior Gym Leaders

Girls Gain Guidance

“We are clock watchers.” ‘“‘Attention!” ‘’Left face.”
"Count off.” These were phrases not at all unfamiliar to the
Junior Gym Leading Class. This was by far no ordinary
organization. Every day during second hour, forty girls learned
how to regulate every sport thinkable, how to lead, and how
to be in constant control of class. It is through these hours of
preparation that many of the girls will be assigned a P.E. class
and become a Senior Gym Leader.

Sophomore cheerleaders Ann McCulley and Donna Tanner make good
use of the activity period by practicing in the girls’ gym.

SOPHOMORE CHEERLEADERS: FRONT ROW: Sherry Moss.
SECOND ROW: Julie Nachtmann, Ann McCulley. BACK ROW: Donna
Tanner, LuAnne Widloski, Patty Worden.

Sophomore Cheerleaders

Girls glorify games

Under the leadership of Miss Natvig, the sophomore cheer-
leaders were an ambitious group. These girls were selected by a
group of teachers and students in the fall on the basis of their
coordination, enthusiasm, and attitude. Taking turns being
squad captain, the girls gained experience in leadership. By
traveling to away games the sophomore cheerleading squad
supported our teams. The varsity cheerleaders advised the
sophomore squad on the basic school cheers. Through many
hours of hard work and practice, these girls became an ex-
tremely skilled and talented group of girls.




Varsity Cheerleaders

Squad sparks spirit

Leading the school in spirit were the varsity cheerleaders.
Pam Scherer, captain, and the varsity squad were victorious
even..when our teams were not. The beaming smiles and
enthusiastic pep of the cheerleaders encouraged the crowds to
cheer their loudest. Excellent sportsmanship was always
demonstrated from the hardworking cheerleading squad. The
cheerleaders not only kept the spirit high at home games, but
supported our teams at away games as well.

The girls spent many strenuous hours practicing and per-
fecting cheers in the girls’ gym. The efforts put into these
practices were demonstrated at all of the games.

VARSITY BASKETBALL CHEERLEADERS: FRONT ROW: Kim
Rubenacker. SECOND ROW: Margie Graham, Bonnie Terry, Cathy
Abolt. BACK ROW: Jan Phillips, Beth Cox, Pam Scherer, Jackie Cox.

Is the Maroon bear, our traditional mascot, winking because he’s being
held by Jackie Cox and Margie Graham or is he just missing an eye?

Junior Margie Graham enthusiastically executes a vigorous cheer.

Showing spirit and confidence in her team is Beth Cox.

VARSITY FOOTBALL CHEERLEADERS: FRONT ROW: Pam
Scherer, Bonnie Terry, Becky Anderson, Kim Rubenacker, Cathy
Abolt, Margie Graham, Beth Cox. BACK ROW: Jan Phillips, Donna
Cox, Jackie Cox. Caught looking at the score during a cheer is senior Jan Phillips.




Spanish Club

Students study Spain

Learning about Latin America, Mexico, and Spain, under-
standing how the people live, and viewing the beautiful
landscapes of these Spanish speaking countries were the
advantages gained by the members of this club when they
stepped into room 109 at each club meeting. The chance to
hear the songs of the Spanish and maybe even sing along with
a Trini Lopez record was another advantage. Besides this, Karla
Anderson talked about her trip to Mexico, which added
variety to the meetings. The club meetings gave gourmet cooks
a chance to learn about the unusual Spanish dishes that were
served at the International Supper. And of couse, the club
meetings gave everyone a change to practice communicating
with the Spanish language.

Upon her return from an interesting trip to Mexico, Karla Anderson has
many stories to tell the Spanish Club.

SPANISH CLUB: FRONT ROW: Linda Jasper, Laura Garrett, Debby Garland. SEATED: Gay Miller, president, Zoe Hale,
vice-president, Janet Whipple, Linda Batstone. SECOND ROW: Steve Marikos, Mike Hosier, Linda Otey, Margaret Brandis,
Karla Anderson, Jenny Black, Suzy Roland, Beth Hinton, Joe Calcafno, Cindy Abbott, Andy Beach. THIRD RQW: Debby
Schaudt, Cindy Morgan, Mark Stevens, Debby Tepper, Gwaine Perkins, Sue Ensrud, Kathy Wright, Peggy Atkins, Melinda
Gourlie, Rick Martin, John Calcagno. BACK ROW: Karen Brown, Jo Hinton, Rita Miles, Melanie Hann, Janet Simmons, Diane
Rigsby, Susan Jones, Kathy Barbercheck, Jan Arnote, Janet Stevens, Carol Hindman. )

President Fred Pugh conducts a Society meeting during activity period.

Eating up all the goodies is the way Jim Petry and John Calcagno enjoy
the Society’s Christmas party.
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SPANISH HONOR SOCIETY: FRONT ROW: Liz Kelley, Carol Lang-
don, Margaret Brandis, Suzy Roland, Gay Miller, Peggy Smith, Beth
Hinton, Jennifer Black, Wendy Peterson, Debbie Garland, Linda Bat-
stone. SECOND ROW: Kathy Krolick, Myrna Barr, Kathy Wright,
Chuck Huber, Susan Benn, Melanie Honn, Janet Simons, Sue Ensurd,
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Spanish Honor Society

Society strives to serve
Spanish students

If you saw the lights in the Spanish rooms burning early in
the morning or late into the evening, it was the members of
the Spanish Honor Society aiding fellow Spanish students. Ifa
student came across something in his Spanish homework that
puzzled him, he could always count on help in room 003. The
Society also took on the challenges of making a new flag and
helping out with the International Supper. The Society has
given students who excel in Spanish an opportunity to use
their exceptional knowledge in helping fellow students and
bettering the Society as a whole.

Steve Kircher, Jo Hinton, Cindy Abbott, Jim Speiser, Gail Arnsdorf.

BACK ROW: Melinda Gourlie, Vickie Hartman, Janis White, Cathy
Barbercheck, Cynthia Faw, Fred Pugh, Dave Sholem, Jan Arnote, Carol
Hindman, Ellen Seaver, Nancy Evans, Gawaine Perkin§.
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Club sponsor, Mrs. Kellogg leads a round of French Christmas carols.

French Club
French friends focus

on facts about France

Meeting during activity period, French Club gathered in-
terested students in Room 113. Planning the French “‘cafe’”
table at the International Supper was one of the major projects
this year. June Morris and Irmhild Wegener, foreign exchange
students, were invited to share their experiences with the
members of French Club.

At the annual Christmas party participants displayed true
French spirit as they were led by Mrs. Kellogg, club sponsor, in
singing ““Joyeux Noel” and other carols in Latin, Spanish, and
German clubs.

Concentrating on a French idiom is President Rick Cattell.

i

FRENCH CLUB MEMBERS: FRONT ROW: Sue Basler, Mary Johnson, Debra Lindeman, Denise Bian, Sharon Kappes, Judy
Weidner, Patty Worden, Karen Brown. SECOND ROW: Debbie Wright, Betty Ross, Annie Shapland, Clayton Pope, Don Barry,
Nancy Rankin, Debbie Smith, Mike Feilding, Irmhild Wegener. BACK ROW: Claire Michael, Julie Cochrane, Marcia Clausen,
Candy Allen, Rick Cattell, Tim Stone, John Katsinas, Pat Jones, Mary Kennedy.
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Afro-American

Blacks back Breadbasket

The membership of this club has grown very rapidly this
past year. From one of the smallest in the school, it has grown
to be one of the most active and largest organizations. One of
its main purposes was to discuss racial prejudices and try to
solve problems in our community. The group was extremely
active under the leadership of co-sponsors Mrs. Brownridge
and Mr. Carrodine. Members sold newspapers to contribute to
Operation Bread Basket, and took a field trip to Chicago to
show their support of this worthwhile project. During the
week preceding Christmas, the club sponsored a canned food
drive. Students were asked to contribute cans of food which
were then given to local needy families. The Afro-American
Club celebrated Christmas with a party which was open to the
entire school body.

Newspapers were sold to Dan Starwalt and Rick Clevenger by Willie
Newburn to help support Operation Breadbasket.

The can drive proves to be quite successful.

N

AFRO—-AMERICAN CLUB: FRONT ROW: Tony Hutchison, Teno
A_dams, Jesse McNeal, Roger Adams, Artis James, John Dunlap, Marsha
Hines. SECOND ROW: Shirley Arkins, Diane Sibley, Jackie Stewart,
Willie Clayborn, Robert Staple, Marsha Townsend, Bonnie Terry,
Rosalind Tinsley, Pat Carter, Carlita Davis, Debbie Johnson, Beverly
Elam, Yvonne Hines. THIRD ROW: Robert Blackwell, Richard John-
son, Ronnie Oliver, Patrick Sterling, Bobby Jo Jackson, Gwaine
Perkins, Ava Blackwell, Rose Hines, Linda Campbell, Linda Jasper,
Beverly Connors, Debby Campbell, Arlene Keville, Yassman Faulkner.
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FOURTH ROW: Victor Emerson, Glen Johnson, Kenny Hunt, Claude
Robuck, Dennis Stratton, Charles Harris, Shirley Turner, Evelyn Allen,
Margie Suttle, Ruth Whitmer, Margo Davis, Stephanie Woods, Angels
Rivers, Betty Washington, Nora Davis, Carolyn Burns, Corey Davis.
BACK ROW: James McFarland, Bruce Adams, Charles McMullen, Mack
Turner, Danny Philips, Charles Jackson, Jean Butler, Charles Jackson,
Linda Patterson, Martin Collins, Ronnie Terry, Eugene Wigans, George
McClendon, James Suttle, Frank Cobbs, Robert Cook, Ben Purdy, Don
Stewart.




Wig ‘N Paint
Players present plays
for practice, pleasure

Beginning a new year under a new director, Miss Sandra
Norris, dramatists went determinedly to work. “The Impos-
sible years,”” the selection for the fall production, was highly
successful as teenagers identified themselves with the incidents
in the play.

New curtains were ordered this year for the Little Theater
and arrived around production time so as to make a fresh
setting for the fall play and other productions during the year.

There are no real requirements to belong to Wig 'n Paint
other than a desire to produce a successful show. Workers for
scenery, selling tickets, make-up, lighting, and directing are all
important along with acting to keep the interest of the
audience during a production.

WIG 'N PAINT: FRONT ROW: Jim Strehlow, Debbie Carlier. SECOND
ROW: Debbi Klaiss, Connie Pece, Kathy Dickerson, Rose Moyer, Marin
Ireland, Valerie Koester, Barb Suggs, Debbie Cutright, Carol Garrett,
Cindy Wells, Vicky Kern. THIRD ROW: Cindy Morgan, Carol Langdon,
Pa_)tricia James, Susann Barker, Pam Cummings, Laurie Sanderson, Mary
Rick, Marilyn Clapp, Peggy Atkins, Sandy Morgan, Roland Phillips,
Carol Dyson, Debbie Schmall, Teresa McCulley, Carol Swanson, Mikki
Broadrick, Carol Newman, Linda Batstone, Ellen Ebert. FOURTH
ROW: Robin Amsbary, Gawaine Perkins, Nancy Colbert, Tessie Walker,
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Wig 'n paint debated to keep their stage storage room from being

converted to a student lounge by Student Council. :

Rita Miles, Meredith Engert, Susie McDonald, Patty Worden, Mary
Kennedy, Mary Leming, Susan Jones, Janet Simons, Brenda' Anderson,
Sue Ensrud, LuAnn Lippold, Susie Vaughn, Beth Hinton, Debbie
Wright, Ethan Levine, Tim Beaulin. FIFTH ROW: Suzanne Merrill,
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